
February 11, 2022 

Dear Residents, Staff and Families, 

Effective immediately, residents residing in Residential Living have the option to wear masks in 
common areas; masks are no longer required in common areas of the Village.  Masks are required in all 
areas of the Care Center, including Skilled Nursing and Personal Care.  Please be reminded that there 
are residents who need to, or choose to, wear a mask.  We must support each other and respect each 
other’s needs and opinions regarding masking and infection control.  All guests/visitors are required to 
wear masks in common areas in Residential Living and in the Care Center.  The decision to lift the mask 
requirement in Residential Living Common Areas was made by the leadership team based on the 
consistently low number of cases on campus and the continuing improvement in the community.  Both 
Dr. Thomas Lawrence, Dunwoody’s Medical Director, as well as Dr. Brett Gilbert, Director of Infectious 
Disease at MLH, recommend that residents residing in CCRC’s still wear a mask in public areas.   

Dining 
Come to the Auditorium Sunday February 13th for a Super Bowl Party at 5:30 p.m. Snack Foods will be 
provided. Game Time 6:30 p.m. The game will be shown on the Auditorium screen and bar area T.V. 
Cincinnati Bengals vs Los Angeles Rams - Come cheer them on! 
On Monday, February 14 we will have a few special things for Valentine’s Day. Wine and assorted 
Cheese and Fruit display will be available in the bar area beginning 4:30 p.m.  The bar will be open for 
regular evening service. Feature drink special: Pink Lady. Decadent desserts at dinner.  

Fitness Center Move 
It was brought to our attention that the fitness equipment was disturbing to neighbors in “E”.  Since 
this was an oversight on our part, we will be moving the Fitness center to the conference room next to 
Health and Wellness.  The fitness center is closed and will reopen in the new space 2/14/22.  Hours will 
be 7am-7pm.  Please – only 4 people at a time. 

Maintenance 
Following last week’s electric outage, Maintenance has been collecting (to store for future use) the 
temporary lanterns Penrose and East Country House homes were provided.  If we’ve missed you, 
please contact Kim at 610-359-4442 / kgreen@dunwoody.org.  Thank you! 

Valentine’s Day Tours 
If you signed up to “Fall in Love” with our Construction Project on Valentine’s Day, please be sure to 
arrive 5 minutes prior to your scheduled tour time.   All slots are full.  A We look forward to showing 
you the new space. 

Bar and Lounge Sit Test 
And the winners are……  Chair A and Chair 2.  Thank you for voting! 

Resident Activities 
The Religious Concerns Committee would like to announce that Sunday religious services for the 
month of February will be held as scheduled at 3:00 p.m. in the auditorium. 
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February Care Center Activities 
The Recreation Therapy Department has planned a considerable number of activities for residents 
themed Fall in LOVE with February.  February is full of holidays and celebrations. Special events are 
planned for the Winter Olympics, the Superbowl & Presidents Day, to name a few. Other highlights for 
the month of February include a special Men’s Club where participants will be putting together flower 
arrangements to give to their special Valentine! On Valentine’s Day, Monday, February 14th we are 
having Valentine’s Day parties in the afternoon on each floor. The Leadership Team will be 
participating in many of these special activities. It’s difficult to put all the Valentine programs into one 
day so programs (games, crafts etc.) are scheduled throughout the week. Please see attached, the 
February Care Center List of Activities.  
 

Covid-19 Update 
Although Delaware County continues to be an area of “high-risk”, the COVID-19 positivity rate  
continues to decline week-over-week. There are currently 3 resident cases of COVID-19; one in 
personal care and one in residential living.  We have no staff cases.   
 

Care Center Visitation 
Visitors are welcome but Dunwoody Village strongly discourages unvaccinated individuals to visit due 

to increased risk to themselves and our residents. Residents may have (2) visitors at a time. Visitors 

must wear a mask at all times when visiting, including while in resident rooms. No food or beverages is 

to be consumed by visitors while visiting. Children ages 6 and up are permitted to visit so long as they 

can properly wear a mask and follow infection control precautions. Children ages 5 and under are 

allowed to visit through pre-approved compassionate visits, which can be scheduled through Jackie 

DelVecchio or Beth Powers at: (610) 359-4504. Both skilled and personal care residents are permitted 

to visit relatives and friends off-site, in their homes. Taking residents off-site to crowded places is 

highly discouraged. If a resident is not staying the night off-site, they will not be required to quarantine 

upon return. If a resident chooses to stay over-night off-site, they will be required to quarantine until 

the resident receives two negative Covid-19 tests. The first test will be administered on the day of the 

resident’s return and the second test will be done on day 5 of their return from the over-night visit.   

 

Health and Wellness 
Please notify the Wellness Center immediately if you have had an exposure or if you are symptomatic; 
and please, remain in your residence.  Our protocol is to require residents with close contact exposure 
with someone with confirmed COVID-19 to quarantine in their residence. After 2 negative lab (PCR) 
tests and after review by Dr. Lawrence, residents may leave quarantine and move freely about our 
campus.  During quarantine, residents may not visit common spaces on campus, but they may leave 
campus.  Residents who are positive for COVID 19 must remain in isolation for 10 days from symptom 
onset, and until they are symptom free. They should not leave their residence nor should they leave 
campus. 
 

Construction 
The main focus on the job continues to be getting ceilings and trims completed so that flooring can 
start.  Wood trim, electrical devices, cabinets, HVAC grilles, and decorative light fixtures are currently 
being installed.  Ceramic tile flooring in the salon, bathrooms, and bistro is complete, and epoxy 
flooring in the kitchens is in progress now. 
 
Best Regards, 
Maureen 


